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Our commitment and approach to achieving gender equity  
 
The University of Adelaide has a 150-year history in championing the rights of women in higher 
education.  We were the first University in Australia (and second in the world) to admit women to all 
academic courses on an equal basis to men, then went on to be the first Australian University to elect a 
woman to Council.  Today, we continue to make gender equity a key focus area, specifically 
incorporating a focus on diversity and inclusion as part of the current Strategic Plan.   
 
We are proud to report tangible progress in ensuring that women are not only adequately represented 
but also hold prominent senior leadership roles (as an example a female Chancellor which is equivalent 
to chairing the board of directors in a corporate structure). We prioritise the principles of diversity, equity 
and inclusion, recognising their pivotal role in fostering fairer outcomes. Our commitment to building a 
workforce that mirrors the diversity of the population we serve, as well as broader society, is ingrained in 
our organisational ethos.  
 
The University strives to achieve more than basic compliance under the Workplace Gender Equality Act 
2012 and welcomes the opportunity to share our gender equity priorities. 
 
Summary of results 2022- 2023 
 
The Gender Pay Gap is an analysis of the difference between the average (mean or median) earnings of 
men and women across a workforce. We have made progress year on year in reducing the pay gap 
while recognising we lag the Higher Education Industry Comparison Group average and continue to see 
a disproportionate concentration of men in the upper quartile and women in the lower quartile pay 
ranges.   
 
The Key Management Personnel (KMP) ratio, while reported to have decreased in the 2022-2023 
reporting period, will be closer to 50:50 in 2023-2024 reflecting the University’s focus on ensuring 
appropriate representation of women in executive leadership roles.  
 
The report findings indicate that there is an opportunity to further encourage men to consider flexible 
working arrangements and parental leave. We recognise that when employee benefits are accessible 
and utilised equitably by men and women, it leads to a more gender-equal workplace culture, increased 
productivity, reduced absenteeism, and increased retention. Additionally, more gender-equal uptake of 
parental leave can also reduce a gender pay gap. The enhanced Flexible Work Arrangements outlined in 
the University of Adelaide Enterprise Agreement 2023-25 are anticipated to have a beneficial effect for 
the 2023-2024 reporting period. 
 
We are pleased to report that we are managing the composition of our causal workforce well with a 
50:50 ratio.  
  

2024 Gender Pay Gap Statement  
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